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Statement of Condolences 
 
The Commissions Secretariat, and the six independent Commissions that it supports, are 
deeply saddened to learn of the recent passing of our former Manager Ms. Deborah Susan 
Bodden. Ms. Bodden worked closely with the Anti-Corruption Commission, the Civil 
Service Appeals Commission, the Commission for Standards in Public Life, the 
Constitutional Commission, the Human Rights Commission, and the Judicial and Legal 
Services Commission to provide crucial administrative, strategic, and research support, 
allowing the Commissions to carry out their roles and responsibilities. 
 
During her tenure with the Secretariat, Ms. Bodden worked diligently to support 
democracy and to make lives better for the people of the Cayman Islands. In April 2021 
in celebration of the 10th anniversary of the Secretariat, Ms. Bodden was presented with 
The Certificate and Badge of Honour by former Governor Mr. Martyn Roper OBE in 
recognition of her outstanding work with the Commissions. 
 
Her invaluable contributions to the Commissions were greatly appreciated by all who 
worked with her. We extend our deepest sympathies to Ms. Bodden’s family and loved 
ones during this difficult time.  
 

mailto:Marilyn.Conolly@gov.ky

